ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 24rd May 2018 commencing at 6.30pm

Those present: Ian Collis (IC) in the chair, Bob Bainbridge (BB) Ian Duerden (ID), County Councillors  David Wilby, Laurie Appleton (LA) (police) and Clerk Derek Patience and Sarah Gresty. Also in attendance was David Burt (DB), Bob Tricky, Ian Russon                    

	Item
	
	Action


	1. Open Forum

2.Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meetings

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Play Area

10. Village Hall Meeting

11. Data Protection Act

12. Carlby Neighbourhood Plan

13. New Parish Clerk - Contract

14. Any Other Business

15.Date of Next Meeting


	The Post holding the Dog bin on green was very corroded needing attention.  BB agreed to contact RCC Footpath dept to see if this was their responsibility.
Repairs to bridge – DP wrote to highways, Read reply to meeting saying meeting to look at scheme Friday (tomorrow) will report back.
RCC are aware.  Chevron missing from side of bridge.  
EPC can submit an integrated transport form.  DW will look into this matter before the need to submit this form.
Drain other side of Uffington Road, not draining properly leaving water on road.  Suggested a Walk through village by road traffic Dept accompanied by BB.
Grit bins – will be filled pre season.

Chris Parsons
None

None
Minutes of the Council meeting held on 22nd March 2018 were approved.

1. Stamford Storage: Though an instruction sheet concerning residence action in case of a leak had been shown to the PC no one had actually received such information through the letterbox in the last five years.  Still no response
2. Floodlight:  Have been disposed of, electrical connection disconnected.
None.

10-Apr-18

LRALC

Membership invitation

10-Apr-18

RCC

Precept advice

10-Apr-18

Creative Play

Invoice £904.80

10-Apr-18

RCC

Planning Appeal - The Bungalows

10-Apr-18

Boundary Commission

Final Recommendations

20-Apr-18

Biffa

Invoice £117.00 Dog Bins

05-May-18

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £70 - Play Area April

05-May-18

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £200 - Grass Cutting April

12-May-18

St. Mary's PCC

Donation acknowledgement

24-May-18

RCC

Planning - 12 Glen Crescent

Discussion of the planning appeal took place.  No objections were raised.
2017-18 Financial report submitted to the committee. Discussed.
A healthy balance of £17609.09 carried forward to 2018-19

IC had attended a Play Area Safety training course and had circulated notes on this prior to the meeting.  Some useful pointers for monitoring the play area. 

Gate post on play area loose. Agreed that a steel post would be better to repair.  SG to get a quote.
Bark getting low

Bench replacement

Grass Cutting. Sight of the Insurance Certificate is now due.
ID reported on two recent meeting attended.  Summer fete main topic.  Village Hall Committee complimented support of PC. 
Fencing around hall needs a little repair.  PC financed this last time.  Agreed that PC would stand costs again

.
EPC now Registered with ICO.  At a cost of £35 per year
Nothing contentious to Essendine.

New Parish Clerk handed contract to sign.
Clerk training discussed and agreed.  SG to book this
DP was warmly thanked for all his hard work as Parish Clerk over the past 8 years and wished well in his retirement.  Presented with a gift.
Thursday 28th June at 6 pm in the Village Hall.
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